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students would soon be able to 
come to board meetings and ac-
knowledged a Boy Scout in the 
audience. He praised Assistant 
Superintendent Cheryl Wange-
man and her staff for receiving 
an award for financial reporting 
and praised the Lewis-Palmer 
boys basketball team for reach-
ing the finals in the state champi-
onship and behaving with class. 
He wished Monument Academy 
Lis Richard best of luck in her 
new job. He encouraged com-
munity members to attend pub-
lic meetings about long-range 
planning for growth in the dis-
trict. See Our Community Cal-
endar on page 28.

Board President Hawkins 
said that she had attended a ro-
botics meeting at the middle 
school and several other district 
events and agreed that the be-
havior of Lewis-Palmer students 
is always to be commended. She 
said that the Lewis-Palmer High 
School band had just returned 
from an event in Indianapo-
lis, and the Palmer Ridge choir 
was about to attend an event 
at a theme park. Regarding the 
atmosphere at recent meetings, 
she said that a few people are 
causing disruptions and urged 
all to act with dignity and re-
spect. She encouraged those 
who are dissatisfied to contact 
board members directly and in-
dividually and ask questions to 
resolve disagreements.

Sampayo spoke of visits to 
various district events, includ-
ing participating in International 
Day at Monument Academy and 
reading at Bear Creek Elementa-
ry. Regarding recent controver-
sy, she said that people are too 
quick to judge one another and 
the district has the three things 
needed for an outstanding dis-
trict: quality teachers, support-
ive parents, and eager students. 
She commented that the people 
singled out at February’s meet-
ing were falsely accused and 
were her vocal supporters. 

She suggested that follow-
ing Robert’s Rules of Order 
would eliminate the possibil-
ity that some speakers would 
be given more time to speak 
or other advantages. She asked 
that Pfoff’s alleged false state-
ments be retracted and that the 
current pattern of behavior end. 
Tolerance and inclusion should 
be stressed and the freedom 
of speech should be foremost 
above political reasons.

Sampayo said that the duty 
of elected officials should not al-
ways be to protect the status quo 
and that the best work would be 
done while practicing tolerance 
and patience and including free-
dom of thought, speech, and re-
ligion. The federal government’s 
national standards, assessments, 
and data collection erode the 
freedom of parents to train their 
children according to their own 
values, she said.
Superintendent update

Superintendent Karen Brofft 
also praised the achievements 
of the Lewis-Palmer basketball 
team and especially their team 
spirit. She announced that Mon-
ument Academy Principal Lis 
Richards has been hired as the 
new superintendent in Creede 

and thanked her for her service 
to the district.

The open enrollment period 
has just closed and Brofft listed 
the number of student requests 
for each school. There were 
22 requests for entry to Prai-
rie Winds Elementary, but that 
school is closed to new students 
due to lack of space. Brofft said 
that the policy is to give prior-
ity to residential students over 
those wishing to enter the dis-
trict or go to other than their 
neighborhood school. She said 
that as the student population 
grows, the district will be able 
to accept fewer new students 
from outside the area.

Brofft reported that there 
have been questions about a 
new tool for post-secondary 
planning called Naviance. This 
tool involves the use of ques-
tionnaires to help students plan 
for college. Parents may ask 
that their students not partici-
pate in the use of this tool and 
may come to the administration 
building to view the question-

naires. Parents should also be 
aware that there are links in the 
tool that enable students to learn 
of scholarship opportunities at 
colleges, and these links may 
ask for personal information.

School recognitions
Brofft congratulated Bear Creek 
Elementary and Palmer Ridge 

High School for receiving John Irwin School of Excellence 

Re-Assurance 

Real Estate Services 

Thinking of selling your home? 
 v 

Call me to determine the value 
and approximate days it will be 

on the market.  
v 

“I do what other agents won’t.” 

Noel Martinez  
(719)460-1538 
rebynoel@gmail.com 

“Let me help you make 
the right move.”

O P E N I N G  F A L L  2 0 1 7

WE’RE OPENING A NEW COMMUNITY,  
BUT WE AREN’T NEW TO YOURS.
Serving Colorado Springs seniors for nearly 60 years with a selfless and service-first attitude  
defines our core. It is this belief that bonds our team and lets our residents and their families 
know that their needs come before everything else. Our brand new community, Bethesda 
Gardens Monument, will provide a full complement of wellness services, lifestyle amenities 
and community activities to meet our assisted living and memory care residents’ social 
and medical needs. To learn more about the opening of Bethesda Gardens Monument,  
call us at (866) 958-8771 or visit us online at: BETHESDAGARDENSMONUMENT.COM.
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